
2020 NOMINATIONS AND ELECTION INFORMATION 
 
 

NOMINATIONS 
 

On Tuesday June 2, 2020 at 5:00 p.m. Local Union 157 will host a Special Called meeting via telephone for the 
purpose of nominations for President, Vice President, Recording Secretary, Financial Secretary, Treasurer, 
Conductor, Warden, three (3) Trustees, one (1) Delegate to the District Council, seventeen (17) Delegates and 
three (3) Alternate Delegates to the 42nd U.B.C. General Convention. 

- The meeting will begin at 5:00 p.m. and move to the special business of nominations. 
- Election Committee Chairman Dennis McCarvill will open and accept nominations. 
- At the conclusion of nominations, the meeting will be adjourned. 
- Members can join the meeting by dialing (212) 401- 2659. 
- Members can call beginning at 4:55 p.m. 
- If a member hears music, he/ she is connected but the meeting has not begun yet. When the meeting 

begins, the member will be able to hear the business of the meeting on the phone. 
- When the Election Committee Chair opens the nominations members will be asked to press zero (0) to 

submit nominations. 
- Call screeners will provide the Election Committee Chair with the names of nominees and they will be 

announced at the meeting. (Please have correct names and U.B.C. numbers at the ready) 
- Inspector General forms will not be required to be signed and notarized at the time of nominations. 
- To be eligible for nominations a member must satisfy the requirements of Section 31 (D) of the U.B.C. 

Constitution and Section 504 of the LMRDA.  
- THIS IS A SPECIAL CALLED MEETING AND ONLY THE BUSINESS OF NOMINATIONS WILL BE 

CONDUCTED. 
 
 

ELECTION 
 

- The election will be conducted by mail with the American Arbitrators Association (AAA). 
- Ballots will be mailed to eligible voters. 
- To receive a ballot, a member must be in good standing at the time of nominations. Members are invited 

to check their eligibility status at any time by calling the Local 157 office (212- 685- 0567) Monday- 
Friday between 7:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. 

- Only ballots returned and received by 9:00 a.m. June 29, 2020 will be counted (close of elections). 
- AAA will tally the votes at the close of elections. 
- Members who have not received a ballot and believe they are eligible to vote should call the Local 157 

office and check their eligibility status. If they are indeed eligible the Election Committee will be 
notified. 

- AAA has advised the Local that voters with missing or damaged ballots will be given the opportunity to 
receive replacement ballots. Members who need replacement ballots should contact the Local 
(localunion157@gmail.com) and the Election Committee will be notified. 

 
 
 

Members with questions regarding the Nomination and Election are welcome to contact Local 157 
at localunion157@gmail.com. Emails will be forwarded to the election committee. 


